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It is Assessing policy that applicants who do not apply for the Alaska Permanent
Fund Dividend must apply annually for the Senior Citizen Exemption. Mr. Webb is
required to apply annually as he does not apply for the Alaska Permanent Fund
Dividend. Normal procedure is to remind each Senior Citizen Exemption
applicant in November that they must reapply for the following year; Mr. Webb
did not receive a reminder to reapply for 2018 due to a clerical error. The
reminders to apply are a courtesy and are not required of the Assessing
Department.

Based upon the facts in the exemption application, it appears the property and
Mr. Hal Webb will qualify for exemption if his late-file request is authorized by the
assembly.

The Need for an Exception Ordinance

While KPB 5.12.105 dllows for these late-filed exemption applications to be
authorized by the assembly by resolution, KPB 5.12.040(8) does not allow the
assessor to make a change to the assessment roll after June 1 even when the
Assembly has approved a late-filed senior exemption application after June 1.

An exception to KPB 5.12.040(8) is required in this instance. In addition, the
assembly approved Resolution 2018-28 after June 1 of this year authorizing the
assessor to acc >t other late-filed senior citizen and disabled veteran exemption
applications for which similar exceptions to the code are necessary.

This ordinance will provide the assessor the necessary authority under the code to
make changes to the assessment roll for these late-filed applications, should the
late-filed applications be otherwise approved.

Your support for this ordinance would be appreciated.



